
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
 

 

   

 

   

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 1, Issue 10           30

th
 March 2015 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings. 
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  
It has been a busy term. I hope you find some time over the holiday period to spend quality time with your 
children.  
Senior students should spend some of this time ensuring they are up to date with assignments, study 
notes and in general, preparing for term two.  
WINTER UNIFORM 
A reminder that students should be in full winter by 30th April. This includes: 
  No mixing of summer & winter uniforms. 
 Seniors wearing a dress white shirt (with top button done up), sleeves down (not rolled up) and tie, 

correctly tied; 
 Regulation school socks and shoes 
OPEN NIGHT – THURSDAY 18th JUNE at 5.30pm 
Please put this date in your diary if you or someone you know is considering enrolling a child at JPC next 
year. We have considerable pressure on our roll so it will be important to attend and complete enrolment 
forms early. 
EASTER SERVICES 
As we approach Easter it is important to remind your children this is the most sacred  
event on the Catholic and Christian calendar; I would encourage you to take your  
children to St Mary’s or St Michael’s churches where they will appreciate the death  
of Christ on the cross for our sins and the promise Jesus gave us of eternal life. 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 

  
 
 
 
  
 

PLEASE START 
RETURNING  
TROPHIES NOW 

We would appreciate  
all trophies back by   

THIS THURSDAY PLEASE. 
 

PTA RAFFLE 
Tickets are $2 each.  
The prizes are: 
1st prize $200  
2nd prize $100,  
3rd, 4th. 5th, 6th prize all $50  
Thank you for your support as the funds 
will go towards purchasing another 
drinking station, which has been 
requested by the students. 
 
 
 

 

Photo Catch Up Day is on Wednesday 1 April.  
All sibling photos already taken, must be paid for by 1 April. 

 

DO YOU HAVE YOUR COPY OF THE 2014 YEAR BOOK 
We have spares available at reception 

 

This year’s YOUTH CARDS ARE BEING DISTRIBUTED to all 12-18 year old this week. 
Please ensure your child has received his/hers!! These credit card sized cards have heaps of 

useful information on them and allow students to get some great discounts. 
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FUNDRAISER 
“BE WARM THIS WINTER” 

FIREWOOD FOR SALE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fundraising for JPC Girls First X1 hockey team. 
Delivered within Rotorua city limits & tipped off 

Dry Box wood $180 for 9 cubic metres 
 

For orders please email: 

permapine@permapine.co.nz 
Please provide the following details: 
·         Contact name 
·         Contact phone numbers 
·         Address 
·         Any specific directions for delivery i.e where       
          to drop on your property, specific day/time 
 
 

THE UNIFORM SHOP IS OPEN  
THIS WEEK 

MONDAY TO WEDNESDAY  
8.00a.m to 4.00p.m 

Change over to winter uniform must 
be completed by the end of  

Term 2 Week 2 
Uniform price lists are available 

further down this newsletter 

The 40 days of Lent that lead to Easter are the most 
sacred and spiritually powerful in the Christian calendar. 
From the Ash Wednesday reminder to 'remember that you 
are dust, and to dust you shall return,' to the Stations of 
the Cross on Good Friday, to the joyful Easter song of 
'Christ the Lord Is Risen Today'.   
 
Lent is a time when Christians are invited to examine their 
faith, and deepen the commitment to live the Christian 
life. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Rotorua Lakes Council have made places 
available for young people wishing to get an 
inside view on Council’s workings and 
operations. Please note these positions are 
work experience and unpaid as part of the 
Gateway programme.  
More information is available to students on the 
‘Careers’ noticeboard at the entrance to the 
student reception.  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 TERM 2 

March 
27th  French Trip (CH) departs 
30th  Yr 11 Road Safety Expo (WM) 
31st Year 7/8 BOP Swimming 
 
April 
1st Photo Catch Up Day 
1st  China Trip (WM) departs 
2nd  Holy Thursday Liturgy 
2nd Term 1 Ends 
5th DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS 
20th Term 2 Begins 
21st Yrs 7/8 Vision Testing 
21/22/24  Year 9 Cathedral Visit 
27th ANZAC Day 
28-1st May  Year 12 Camp (BE) 
May 
6th JPC NZ Blood Drive(JP) 
6th Manu Koreru 
8-16th  Beauty & The Beast Production 
11th Yrs 7/8 Immunisations 
12/14 Year 7 Retreats (FB) 
13th Careers Expo (HS) 
15th Cross Country (CP) 
19th ICAS Digital Tech (DL) 
20th JPC Day (MA) 
22nd Waikato Uni Open Day (HS) 
25-29th  Year 11-13 Mid-Year Exams 
29th WinTec Open Day (HS) 

OPEN NIGHT: Thursday 18th JUNE 
SCHOOL BALL: Saturday 4th JULY 
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FRANCE TRIP 
On Wednesday, 25th March, 16 French John Paul College students left  
New Zealand for a French exchange in Les Sables d’Olonne on the  
West coast of France, near La Rochelle. We are being hosted by a  
Catholic High School, Lycée de Sainte Marie du Port.   
 
The students will be attending some classes and visiting the area;  
they will be hosted by Sainte Marie students.  At the end of May, the  
French students will be coming to John Paul College for 10 days.   
 

This is a really exciting trip – the first time that we have ever 
been able to set up such an exchange. We will also spend 3 
nights in Paris visiting the city and its beautiful monuments and 
we will finish the trip on the beautiful Côte d’Azur taking in the 
Roman amphitheatre, viaduct, perfume factory and the small 
towns and villages. 
 
Thank you to everyone in the school community who has 
helped to make this trip possible. 
Hilary Clark (HOD International Languages) 

 

LAWN BOWLS 
Congratulations to Savannah Seekup (Y12)  
and Leia Wakefield (Y12) on winning the BOP 
Girls Pairs Championship!!! 
Runners up were another John Paul College 
team led by Harriet Klava (Skip) and Renee 
Thumma (Lead) who played superb bowls  
all day. 
All our Lawn Bowlers  
had a great day and  
did us proud!!!   
Mr Botha  
(TIC Lawn Bowls) 
 

DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS  
THIS SUNDAY 4

th
 April 

 
Set your clock back 1 hour on 

Saturday night  
before you go to bed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The JPC Rowers competed at the NZ Secondary Schools Rowing Regatta – MAADI last week. All crews 
represented JPC admirably with very good results being achieved. The highlights were to have two crews in 
A Finals and three in B Finals. 
Congratulations to Connor Broughton and Andre Le Lievre who won bronze medals at the Regatta. They 
are coached by Glen Reichardt. They were fantastic representatives of JPC. 
Congratulations also to Tony Chapman and Josh Pettit who came fourth in the U16 Double. They rowed a 
great race. They are coached by Mike Power. 
Special thanks to all the parents and coaches without whom the rowers would not be able to compete. 
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WE NEED WHAT YOU HAVE GOT – 

GIVE BLOOD TODAY- 

IT MAY BE A MEMBER OF YOUR FAMILY OR A 

FRIEND WHO NEEDS THIS PRECIOUS  

RESOURCE NEXT 
  

The NZ Blood Service will be at John Paul College, Wednesday 6th May 
Requirements to donate 
First time donors aged between 16yrs and 65 years  
Fit and healthy 
Weigh at least 50kg 
Have waited 6 months after having a body piercing or tattoo 
Are completely well after having a cold, cough, or flu (7 day stand down after finishing antibiotics) 
If you have lived in the UK, Ireland or France between 1980 and 1996 for a cumulative period of 
6months or more you cannot donate blood due to mad cow outbreak in the 1980s. 
It is important to have had food and fluids (water)  before you donate 

REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR I. D i.e. - blood donor card, drivers licence or school photo ID 

 It isn't every day you can do something to save someone's life but that's 
exactly what you do every time you donate blood.. 

Paul Johnson – Teacher in Charge  E: paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  
 

 
 

FROM THE SICKBAY 

A reminder to all families with asthmatic or respiratory-problem  
students; with winter soon arriving, you could be eligible for  
a FREE Flu Vaccine to give protection against some flu strains.  
Contact your GP or GP’s nurse to discuss your eligibility. 
Buccaline Burna, available from the chemist, is also a  
good generic preparation to support students’ immune systems  
against winter colds. 
Please consider the options and encourage a healthy dietary  
intake of fresh fruit and vegetables and water intake to help  
offset the winter woes.   
Mrs C Flavell – School Nurse 
 

REMINDER:Year 12 Camp fees 
are due by is Monday 20th April 
(1st day of Term 2).  Payment 

should be clearly labelled ‘YEAR 12 
CAMP’ or they will be used for general 
fees. 
Over the holidays, check the 
GEAR LIST to ensure you are 
have, or are able to get, all the 
required gear rather than 
leaving it until the last minute.  
  
 

Year 12 CAMP Tuesday 28
th

 April – Friday 1
st

 May 
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BEAUTY and THE BEAST – CAN YOU HELP!?!?!?! 
The production team requires ("Maurice's invention”) an old trolley/pram 
which has a hand held part and possibility a lever, can have bells, 
whistles added to it.  
 
Does anyone have anything in their shed that we could use? 
 
We also need 2 large stuffed fish for props. 
Sally Smyth 027 416 7398 or  
Candy Visser E: Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz 

LET’S BAND ‘TOGETHER’ 
I am trying to put a little band together to play along with the click track for the musical. 
If you know anyone that plays the following instruments could you please put me in contact with them so we 
can start practicing. 

 Percussion - Timpani, Suspended Cymbal, Bells and Triangle 
 Horn   Trumpet  Cello  Clarinet   
 Bass Clarinet  Violin   2nd Flute Double Bass 

Candice Visser - Drama Department  E: candice.visser@jpc.school.nz 
 

 

The bus to Set Free will depart 
JPC at 3pm Friday 10

th
 April, 

returning Sunday 12
th

 at 3pm 

2015 Regional Finals of the Shakespeare Globe Centre New Zealand  
University of Otago Sheilah Winn Shakespeare Festival 
The Lakes District regional final of the SGCNZ Otago University Sheilah Winn Shakespeare Festival was 
held on Saturday 28 March at Rotorua Lakes High School.  
 
John Paul College entered two 15 minute teams (Year 11 and Year 12/13) and one 5 minute performance. 
All teams performed with impact.  
 
The John Paul College student directed 5 minute scene jointly directed by Zoe Spence and Rebecca Colby 
won Best 5 minute student directed.  
 
John Paul College 15 minute The Tempest received Best understanding of text and runner up (2nd) place in 
the festival. 
 
Most promising actor was Gus Dube and Best Under 16 actor was Daniel Towers. 
 
The senior Drama class will again travel to the national festival to be held at Wellington College at Queen’s 
Birthday weekend so as to support our 5 minute team of Sam Mickleson, Steven Glyde, Cayley Nel, 
Rebecca Colby and Zoe Spence.  
 
Well done to all our fine actors who participated in what was a fun Festival. Thanks must also go to Candice 
Visser for her superb organisation of another outstanding festival of Shakespeare.  

Gabrielle Thurston - HoD Drama 

WANTED 
Clean cotton rags i.e sheets, old t-shirts, for the 
metalwork department. 
Please drop into main reception  

 

 
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Attention: Parents and Caregivers 

ROTORUA CAREERS EXPO 2015  -  12-13 May 

        SSttaarrtt  hheerree..    GGeett  tthheerree!!  
66  rreeaassoonnss  wwhhyy  yyoouu  &&  yyoouurr  cchhiilldd  sshhoouulldd  bbee  hheerree::  
  

 Only opportunity this year for face to face access to this  
range of tertiary trainers and educators 

 New exhibitors include NZ Maritime School, Weltec  
& Rabobank. 

 Free access to many community services 
 Rotorua’s major businesses promoting employment  

opportunities in Rotorua 
 Expo planning booklet available for students to help  

plan the visit 
 Seminars (Tuesday & Wednesday) – including a  

parent-focussed seminar on Wednesday evening. 
 
Contact the Careers Office for details 
Email: rotoruaexpo@ymail.com 
Or check us out on Facebook 
 

 
 

FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
MASSEY UNIVERSITY PRESENTATION  - 9am Wednesday 1st April  

******************************************************************************************** 

ROTORUA INFORMATION EVENING : OVERSEAS EXCHANGE PROGRAMMES 
Thursday 26th March at the Rotorua Public Library, 5.30-6.30pm 
Students who wish to improve their language skills and experience Europe, but do not want to interrupt 
their NZ schooling, can now take advantage of our unique European Summer Explorer Programme. We are 
looking for students who are curious and outgoing, academically motivated and who will be great 
ambassadors for NZ. New programmes, Early Bird Enrolments available now. 
See Mrs Hewitson in the Careers Office for information and brochure or go to www.youreducation.co.nz  

******************************************************************************************** 

Sheryl Hewitson – Careers Advisor E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  

 

MT TARAWERA WALK 
Where? Tarawera-Kaitiaki Adventures (see www.kaitiaki.co.nz for more details) 
When? Meet at the Information Centre on Fenton Street at 8.45a.m on Thursday 
  9th April 
Who? All JPC international students and Link* members 
Cost? $60; includes transport and entrance fees. Must be paid to JPC accounts 

before this Thursday, 2nd April. (Indemnity form must also be completed) 
What to bring? Snacks, jacket, walking shoes, warm jersey, water bottle, sun block & hat 
Queries? Contact Mike Dwight – International Director 021 179 2088 
Please note: The date and time may change due to bad weather. Please ensure Mr Dwight 

has your cell phone number in case of any changes 
 
Link* - International Friend Club. If you wish to become a member please contact Mr  

Dwight for more information. 
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 Kia ora koutou,  
After many years of 
absence, JPC had 4 crews 
in the National Waka Ama 
Champs held a Lake 
Tikitapu last week.    
A mixed Under 19 crew 
(although the girls where 
all under 14), two Under 
16 Girls crews (all 12-13 

years) and one Under 19 Boys crew made up of three boys over 16 and three under 16.   
 
The boy’s and the girl’s crews all made it to the semis with the boys crew and JPC Tahi making the 
finals of the Bowl C Competition, where the girls came 3rd.    

This is a massive achievement as only 5 of the 
20 students had paddled before and they only 
trained for 5 weeks.  Their dedication to 
training three times a week, twice at 6.15am, 
followed by a hot breakfast and showers in the 
whare so they were ready for school 
by 8.15am, is to be admired, as was their 
attitude and behaviour at the champs.  

Special thanks to Hei Matou Paddlers Waka Ama Club for coaching and providing training waka, 
Korowai Aroha Health centre who let us borrow their staff paddles, the Timoti whanau for coaching 
and waka ama guidance and the Edwards whanau for providing the hot breakfasts and the 
celebration BBQ.   
The school funded the lifejackets and we are working towards a full set of equipment for next year, 
including our own paddles. This bodes well for JPC waka ama in the future and we intend to bring 
together all those interested in paddling for JPC at the 2016 nationals, in Term 4 of this year.   
Na Eugene – Chair Whanau Support Group 

 

 

 

 

JPC 
WAKA AMA 

IN FULL 
PADDLE  

AT CHAMPS 



REACH 900+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     TUTORING AFTER SCHOOL 
                                                      Years 1 to 13 
                                                            
                                                    • Maths 
                                                    • English 
                                                    • Reading 
                                                    • Sciences 

 

Our tutors are qualified, experienced teachers  

Call Kip today on (07) 3492070  

Email: rotorua@kipmcgrath.co.nz 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

 

Growing Effective Thinkers and Learners 
Quality Early Childhood Education based on the Habits of Mind, 

Restorative Practice and the Incredible Years Programme 
    Call into 7 Alastair Avenue 
    Phone 345 9689 or visit our webpage 

www.centralkids.org.nz  

 

Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

 
 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

 

GUITAR & BASS 
LESSONS 

Competitive prices!! 
 

Always wanted to learn? 
I will have you playing your 
favourite song in no time! 

 
CONTACT KATE REDFERN 

021 123 5472 
klredfern1@me.com 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 

 

 
   

 
 

AISLABIE FIREWOOD 

BE WARM THIS WINTER 
        GET YOUR DRY  

FIREWOOD IN THE SHED  

                  NOW  & 

      BE PREPARED FOR  

THAT FIRST COLD SNAP 

       RING BRIAN ON 

    027 274 1159 
        3322 770  

LEARN TAOIST TAI CHI  

IN A WEEKEND 
April 10 (5.30-8pm)  

April 11 (9am-3pm)  

April 12 (9am-3pm) 

Exercise your whole body  

Challenge your mind 

$145  
includes teas, lunches, t-shirt, 4 months 

membership 

Registration essential rotorua@taoist.org 
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CHANGEOVER TO WINTER UNIFORM WILL COMMENCE 
FIRST WEEK OF TERM 2 AND MUST BE COMPLETED BY 

THE 30
th

 APRIL (2
nd

 week Term 2) 
 

JOHN PAUL COLLEGE BOY’S WINTER UNIFORM 
Students MUST only wear the uniform as supplied by the College Uniform Shop. 

The JPC logo is not available for embroidery from any local outlets. 
*Prices are subject to change 

 
The Uniform Shop is located through the side entrance of the Administration building. 

Open hours:  Monday to Wednesday– 8.00a.m to 4.00p.m 
CLOSED FOR LUNCH: 11.30am-12.30pm 

 
Contact: Mrs Carolyn Constable 3478 795 extn 8856   E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Years 11-13 BOYS WINTER UNIFORM 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE  

Per item 

Trousers Black, tailored trousers   COMPULSORY ITEM 67-107 $50.00* 

Shirt White long sleeved business shirt COMPULSORY ITEM S-3XL $34.00* 

Tie Red and Black diagonal stripe with College monogram COMPULSORY ITEM $33.50* 

Jersey (wool) Highland Red, V neck with a Monogram  COMPULSORY ITEM XXS-3XL $95.00* 

Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM 10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Socks Black socks S-M-L-XL $9.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 

 

 

Years 7-10 BOYS WINTER UNIFORM 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE  

Per item 

Shorts Grey, Wool/Polyester COMPULSORY ITEM 8-16 
80-104 

$40.00* 
$44.00* 

Shirt Grey, long-sleeved,  polo shirt COMPULSORY ITEM 10-16 $30.00* 

Shirt Grey, long-sleeved, polo shirt COMPULSORY ITEM S-2XL $34.00* 

Jersey (wool) Highland Red, V neck with a monogram COMPULSORY ITEM XXS-3XL $95.00* 

Socks Knee length, grey socks/ double red band COMPULORY COLOURS S-M-L-XL $9.00* 

Trousers Grey, Wool/Polyester tailored OPTIONAL ITEM 10-104 $54.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 

Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION UNIFORM 
PE Shorts Canterbury – black 10-3XL $29.00 

PE Shirt 100% polyester - monogrammed 12, 14, S,M,L,XL   $33.00 

Sports Socks Black  Red top OPTIONAL ITEM (sport related) S-M-L $11.00* 

 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz


  

 

 

Years 11-13 GIRLS WINTER UNIFORM 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

  

PRICE   

Per item 

Skirt Long, black, two pleat, school COMPULSORY ITEM 6 - 22 $72.00* 

Shirt White, long sleeved, tailored, button to neck COMPULSORY ITEM 10 - 20 $34.00* 

Jersey (wool) Wool, Highland Red, V neck, JPC monogram COMPULSORY ITEM  XXS – 3XL $95.00* 

Tie Red and Black diagonal stripe with College monogram COMPULSORY ITEM $33.50* 

Socks 
     

Under the knee black per pair COMPULSORY COLOUR 
NB: black stockings/tights optional alternative 

S-M-L (single) 
S-M-L (3 pack) 

$9.00* 
$25.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Trousers Long, black, school  trousers OPTIONAL 6 - 20 $62.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 

Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

 

Years 7-10 GIRLS WINTER UNIFORM 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION SIZE 

 

PRICE 
Per item 

Skirt Long, plaid, two pleat  6-24 $80.00* 

NB: Girls can wear either long skirt or black trousers 

Trousers Long, black, school trousers OPTIONAL ITEM 6-20 $62.00* 

Shirt White, long sleeved COMPULSORY ITEM 6-14 
16-20 

$28.00* 
$30.00* 

Jersey (wool) Wool, Highland Red, V neck, JPC monogram COMPULSORY ITEM XXS – 3XL $95.00* 

Jacket Shower & windproof with College monogram, soft-shell, new style 
OPTIONAL ITEM 

10-2XL $89.00* 

Scarf Double layer, knit scarf with College monogram OPTIONAL ITEM $31.00* 

Socks 
     

Under the knee black COMPULSORY COLOUR S-M-L (single) 
S-M-L (3 pack) 

$9.00* 
$25.00* 

Polar fleece 
jacket     

Black/Red with College monogrammed OPTIONAL ITEM  10-2XL 
 

$65.00* 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION UNIFORM 
PE Shorts Canterbury – black 10-3XL $29.00 

PE Shirt 100% polyester - monogrammed 12, 14, S,M,L,XL   $33.00 

Sports Socks Black  Red top OPTIONAL ITEM (sport related) S-M-L $11.00* 

 

JOHN PAUL COLLEGE GIRL’S WINTER UNIFORM 
Students MUST only wear the uniform as supplied by the College Uniform Shop. 

The JPC logo is not available for embroidery from any local outlets. 
*Prices are subject to change 

 
The Uniform Shop is located through the side entrance of the Administration building. 

Open hours: Monday to Wednesday – 8.00am to 4.00pm 
CLOSED FOR LUNCH: 11.30am – 12.30pm 

Contact: Mrs Carolyn Constable  3478 795 / 8856  E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz


 

 

When:  

8th-16th 

May 
 

Where:  

Sir Howard 

Morrison 

Performing Arts 

Centre 

 

Book at 

Ticket 

Master 

Now 
 

j.p.c  presents…… 

THE SPCA IS RUNNING AN EASTER ART COMPETITION for children as we have opened a new 
education annex and want to decorate it with wonderful local art.  The theme is education and animals so 
you will have to get the children to interpret what this means – playing, 5 freedoms, classroom, getting 
animals to sit etc....    
  We would love your school to participate and will give lots of small prizes to the winner in each 
category to share – children with animals!  There is also a large bag of animal feed that you may be able to 
raffle to raise money for your school or the winning student may want it!! 
  We are looking for all sorts of art to include collages, paintings, wool, knits, pencil drawings etc... 
and if you could kindly drop it into our centre before the 16th April that would be great.  24 Old Taupo Road.  
Please name and place an age on each entry. 
  I have attached a poster with the details if you would like to print it out.  We hope this is a fun 
exercise for the children to do over Easter.  I am not sure if you have a newsletter going out soon? 
  On that note we now have a classroom facility so if you wish to bring a class of children down to the 
shelter for an animal training session please do not hesitate to contact me. education@rotoruaspca.org.nz. 
Geoff Rudsdale 
Education Manager SPCA Rotorua 
24 Old Taupo Road, PO Box 10122, Rotorua, 3015 
 Please check out our 'Give a little' Page to fundraise for our  

Volunteer Trollies...every $1 counts! http://givealittle.co.nz/project/metaltrollies   

mailto:education@rotoruaspca.org.nz
http://givealittle.co.nz/project/metaltrollies
http://www.rotoruaspca.org.nz/


 

 

FROM TODAY’S DAILY NOTICES 
NETBALL Intermediate and Collegiate competition starts May 2nd. All fees must be paid prior. 
 
NETBALL UMPIRES COACING WORKSHOP – 19th April – 10am-3pm at Netball Pavillion. Become a 
qualified umpire for your team. 
 
ORDERING I.D CARDS – 2015 student I.D cards can now be ordered. $6 payable to accounts office. 
 
SHAVE FOR A CURE – is happening this Wednesday at assembly. All donations accepted in the box 
at the student counter before Thursday. 
 
 

FULLFILL FRIDAY'S IN LENT 
Here are the totals for our Full Fill Fundraising for Term 1: 
   Week 6 =  $161.30 

Jam and Honey Sales =  $461 
 
GRAND TOTAL  = $1,529.30  for the Full Fill Van Project. 
 
With sincere appreciation for all your support to help address the issue of child poverty in Rotorua. 
Mrs B Fredricksen – Campus Minister 
 
Year 12 and 13 Faith In Action students, have been selling Plum Jam and Honey this term. All 
proceeds from the sale of the Jam and Honey will be donated to the committee managing the Full Fill 
Van. 
 
Special thanks to Mr Owen Kowalewski who donated the Plums, Mr Mat Synge who donated the 
Honey and Mr Brendan Davis - Food and Nutrition Teacher for his time and expertise. 
 

FullFill Plum Jam - $3.00  
 
FullFill Honey - $4.00 

  


